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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, MAY 17, 2018
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member Todd Titus
Department Heads present: Assistant Street Department Superintendent, Tyler Niccum; Fire Chief, Barry Stroup; Matt Bruss, Police Chief; John Stephens, Building Inspector; Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent; 
City Council Members Present:  Doug Adams, Eric Schoening, Bob Greene
MINUTES

Mayor Long made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 19, 2018 meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the claims.  Mayor Long  2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
1.  The Board of Works accepted the bid of James S. Jackson, Bluffton, Indiana for the Waste Water Phosphorus project.  The winning bid was $585,701.00
2. The Board of Works accepted the bid of $171,600 from Crossroads Ambulance, Middlebury for the new ambulance for the Wabash Fire Department.

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Hearing for Unsafe Building, 610 High Street, Indrye, LLC.  

Mayor Long swore in Building Commissioner John Stephens, who gave the following report:

Mr. Stephens informed the Board of Works that he sent letters to current owner and has been in contact with him several times over the past few weeks.  Mr. Stephens said the condition of the property was brought to his attention by neighbors complaints.  He said the house has not been maintained.  The City has been mowing the property since 2016.  There are liens on the property.  The current owner is Indrye, LLC lives in Boca Raton, Florida.
Mr. Stephens entered Exhibit A, which included the following:


Hearing Notice, Title Search, Certified mailing receipts, Pictures of the house
taken on May 17, 2018.  One title search mailing to Nation Star Mortage, was returned because it was not deliverable as addressed.
A fact-finding hearing was held producing the following information:


The premise is substantially vacant; has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained and repaired by owner; constitutes a fire hazard; contributes to blight, causing a potential decrease in property values and discouraging neighbors from making improvements to nearby properties; is in an impaired structural condition making it unsafe to persons or property; is dangerous to the public health because it has no water or sewer services; is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986 and does not meet the building and maintenance requirements imposed; the premises constitutes a nuisance.

Mr. Stephens said the owner is willing to donate the property.  However Mr. Stephens is waiting on the Intent to donate letter and the quick claim dead from the owner.

Mayor Long asked John Stephens what he wanted done with the building.  Mr. Stephens told the Board that he is seeking demolition.  

Todd Titus made a motion to have the house demolished.  Mayor Long seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

2.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, 148 W Harrison Avenue, Indrye, LLC.
Remaining under Oath, Building Superintendent, John Stephens, gave the following report.

Mr. Stephens said the owner, Indrye, LLC. sold the house two weeks ago.  He said the yard has been mowed and the new owner tore the back of the house off.  Mr. Stephens suggested the Board of Works give the new owner until September 20, 2018, to finish improvements to the house and property.
OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

Barry Stroup, Fire Chief, informed the board that they have hired a new probationary Firefighter/EMT.  His name is Colton Ringel and he will be sworn in at the May 29, 2018 City Council Meeting.
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn.  
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, June 7, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott Long




Mayor
________________________________________________
Todd Titus                                                     Member

The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
� EMBED PBrush ���









[image: image2.wmf]_1390368176

